
Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting JULY 14, 2021

x denotes presence

X Paul Soptick 913 281 4351 PPRSJR@AOL.COM
X Scott Mackey 816 550 0915 SCOTTMACKEY08@YAHOO.COM
X Reed Partridge 913 573 8043 RPARTRIDGE@WYCOKCK.ORG
X Lt Col Bob Gunja 913 573 2861 BGUNJA@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG

Dixie Kaster 913 287 4131 DKASTER@ATT.NET
Don Jolley 913 481 3527 DJSDESIGNDON@YAHOO.COM
Tony Carter 913 515 4354 TONY.CARTER.JR@SBCGLOBAL.NET

X Irene Caudillo 913 677 0100 ICAUDILLO@ELECTRONIC.COM
Don Ash 913 573 4149 DASH@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG
Mary Hopkins 913 593 5580 HAPPYCATLADY49@GMAIL.COM
Joan DeMoss 913 280 1697 JFDEMOSS@HOTMAIL.COM
Dan Soptic 913 573 8861 DSOPTICK@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG
Michael York 913 568 7097 MYORK@KCKPD.ORG

 Terry Brockman 913 278 4596 tbrockman0305@gmail.com
X Kevin Steele 913 288 7682 KSTEELE@KCKCC.EDU
X Lynn Melton 913 573 5438 lmelton@wycokck.org

PamWaldeck 913 573 6014 Pwaldeck@kckpd.org
Casey Meyer 913 573 5060 Cmeyer@wycokck.org
Kent Anderson 913 573 6010 KANDERSON@KCKPD.ORG

 Kimberly Weaver  913-735-7543  Kimaweaver76@gmail.com  
 Kelly Herron      kherron@kckpd.org  
X LaRon Thompson  913-808-7601  thompsonH913@gmail.com 
X Abbie Dillard   913-226-0228  abbiedillard01@outlook.com 
X Karl Oakman   913-945-0351  koakman@kckpd.org 
 

 

Paul Soptick opened the meeting at 4:07pm .  

Reed Partridge  

Reed Partridge presented a power point presentation on the formation of the Law Enforcement 
Advisory Board (LEAB) and the reason for its formation. He also made available the original 
Memorandum of Understanding and the Authorizing ordinance as of July 14, 2021. (Copies included 
in these minutes. 



 

 

 

 

























 



Undersheriff Bob Gunja for Sheriff Don Ash 

He reported that they are 21 deputies short. This has an impact on the number of inmates they need 
to farm out. Currently they have 460 inmates with 40 of these farmed out to other facilities. 

He reported that they have 13 adult inmates that tested positive for COVID and 2 staff members 
testing for COVID. They have 1 juvenile in custody that has tested positive and 8 in quarantine 
because of contact with the one tested positive. they have 2 staff caretakers that tested positive. He 
said that approximately 50% of both staff and inmates have been vaccinated. 

The Sheriff’s department has 4 applications in house for the next class which is due to start in the fall. 

 

Chief Oakman. 

Chief Oakman stated that our authorized positions are 369 that have been adjusted to 345. He is in 
negotiations to bring that back to 369. We are working at 326 with 313 on the streets. This includes 9 
that graduated the last academy class. 

The academy is starting a new class tomorrow, July 15th with 10 applicants. 

They are planning another class in late fall. 

Chief Oakman talked about the formation of a cold case unit consisting of 3 detectives and including 
one Captain as a Hispanic Community Liaison, to start sometime in 2022. The KBI has agreed to be 
a part of this unit. 

There was a general discussion with Chief Oakman for a few minutes and we stood adjourned at 5:15 

 


